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Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 
May 18, 2010 

 
Call to order: 7:01 pm 
 
Present:  Chairman Mike Horne, Marty Lennon, Jacqui McCartin, Susanna Hargreaves, 

Nancy VanScoy, Dale Hemeon 
Absent:  Stu Werksman (alternate), Dave Elliott (excused) 
 
Guests: Thom DeVos (HYAA Chairman), Andre’ Chagnon (HYAA Soccer Commissioner), 
Mark Chagnon (HYAA At Large), Ray Miclette (HYAA At Large), Don Pare (HYAA Baseball 
Field Manager), Chris Morneau (HYAA Softball Commissioner) 
 
Welcome and Agenda Review: Mike Horne welcomed Susanna Hargreaves as a new P&R 
Advisory Board member and welcomed the HYAA representatives.  The meeting agenda was 
amended to add the Hooksett Youth Athletic Association (HYAA) presentation under New 
Business. Old Business was delayed until after the HYAA presentation. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
The minutes from the April 15, 2010 meeting were approved as written. 
(Motion J. McCartin, 2nd N. VanScoy. Approved unanimously.) 
 
Public Input:  None 
 
New Business:  
 
HYAA Presentation:  Thom DeVos introduced other members from HYAA and gave the Board 
an overview of the Hooksett Athletic Association (PowerPoint file “HYAA Overview May 
2010.pdf”).  And then a presentation on HYAA Little League (PowerPoint file “HYAA Little 
League 5-17-2010.pdf”  There were questions and answers throughout the presentations. There 
were a number of maintenance and improvement items for the sports fields listed on the last 
page of the HYAA Overview. Dale Hemeon received a copy of the handouts. There were also 
similar requests in the HYAA Little League presentation. One was a request for Little League to 
get on the fields for practice on April 1st. The second request was for bullpens (location and 
approval – HYAA is willing to incur all the costs). 
 
Old Business: 
 
There wasn’t any time after the HYAA presentations for any Old Business to be discussed 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 15, 2010 
 
Adjourn: A standing adjournment at 8:00 pm to clear the Library at closing. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mike Horne 
(for vacant Board Secretary position) 


